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When an employee is separated from the University for any reason including but not limited to resignation, termination for cause, layoff, etc., it is the responsibility of the Department to follow up with separating employees to make arrangements for receipt of University property. The LSUHSC-NO Separation from the University Policy outlines in further detail all necessary steps to take when an employee is separating. 
It is the responsibility of the departing employee to return all University property to the Department business manager or their designee. Failure to do so may result in delayed payment of terminal pay and/or leave.  

If there is a dispute involved as to the receipt of moveable property, Departments must notify the Assistant Director of Cost Accounting after sufficient effort has been made to resolve the issue. Separating employees can resolve disputes by returning property in a timely manner and submitting written proof of receipt that the property was returned. If there is any unreturned property, University Counsel should be contacted to ensure withholding of funds is in accordance with the law.
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Procedures
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1. Department personnel should notify Asset Management by email (distribution group - LSUHSC-NO Notification of Employee Separation) of an employee(s) separation.

2. Asset Management will verify any equipment that may be assigned to personnel and send a list by email to the Department.

3. The Department makes arrangements to have the separating employee return the assigned property in their custody and provides receipt of delivery to the separating employee. This should be accomplished prior to date of separation.

4. An email should be sent to back to Asset Management to include verified receipt of property, the new location and new custodian. 
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